
 

 

 
 
 
Mr Chris Ritchie 
Director Industry Assessment 
Department of Planning and Environment 
320 Pitt Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Ritchie 
 

Crown Cemetery Developments  
Wallacia Memorial Park and Macarthur Memorial Park, Varroville  

 
Please refer to the attached letter provided to the Independent Planning Commission by the 
office of the Minister for Planning on 25 February 2019, in which the Premier, the Hon Gladys 
Berejiklian MP, requests the Greater Sydney Commission to provide advice and 
recommendations on the strategic planning considerations for the provision of new cemeteries, 
with a focus on the Greater Sydney Region. 
 
Can you please advise whether this has any implications for the Department’s assessments of 
the Wallacia Memorial Park, Wallacia (DA 17/1092) and Macarthur Memorial Park, Varroville 
(3213/2017/DA-C) development applications, dated 21 December 2018. 
 
If you would like to discuss, please contact me on (02) 9383 2100. 
 
 
Regards 

 
 
Sam McLean 
Executive Director 
Independent Planning Commission 
 
Attachment – February 2019 Premier letter to Greater Sydney Commission 
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